	
	
	[image: Dotlogoblack]
	Division of Transportation System Development
Southwest Region
3550 Mormon Coulee Road
La Crosse, WI  54601
	Scott Walker, Governor
Mark Gottlieb, P.E., Secretary
Internet:  www.dot.wisconsin.gov

Telephone:  608-785-9022
Facsimile (FAX):  608-785-9969
E-mail:  lacrosse.dtd@dot.state.wi.us 


	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	December 21, 2011
	

	
	
	Land Resources Bureau –  AIS Program
Agriculture Resources Management Division
Department of Agriculture, Trade & Consumer Protection
PO Box 8911
2811 Agriculture Drive
Madison, WI 53708-8911
	

	
	
	Re: Notification of Non-Significant Acquisition
Project ID 5790-01-01/81
STH 171
      Crawford County
	



The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) is currently developing plans for proposed highway improvements to State Highway 131 (STH 131) in Crawford County.

The proposed improvements will minimally impact agricultural land around the replacement of a bridge structure along STH 131.  A temporary by-pass roadway will be constructed in an adjacent hay field next to the highway to accommodate the traveling public.  Upon completion of the project the temporary roadway will be removed and reseeded with alfalfa or another seed mixture approved by the property owner. 

	WisDOT Project ID number: 5783-03-00/71
	Number of farms affected: 1

	Highway Number or name: State Highway 131 (STH 131)
	Total area to be acquired: 1.0 acres 

	County: Crawford
	Project location map: See attachment



Project Details
StructuresB-12-137 and B-12-618 are located in the village of Gays Mills.   Structure B-12-137 is a structure over the Kickapoo River on STH 171 heading west out of the village.   This structure is in need of minor repairs.  The approaches to the existing structure have experienced some settling due to the extreme flooding in 2007 & 2008.  Both the East and West approached will be fixed with this project.  Additionally the flooding caused a scour hole to form along one of the piers for the structure and additional riprap needs to be placing in this scour hole to protect the bridge pier.  Structure B-12-618 is a small bridge structure located on STH 131 over the Dellamater Hollow Creek.  This structure was constructed in 1939 and is deficient in both width and its approaches. Additionally this structure is experiencing section loss in its wood abutments on the south end of the structure.  This project will replace this existing structure with a new small span structure bringing it up to current standards for a bridge on this type of roadway.  A temporary by-pass road will be 

The box culvert replacement location area is located in T10N-R6W Section 24, Crawford County and the bridge structure replacement is located in T10N-R5W Section 29.

The construction is currently scheduled for summer of 2014.

If you have any questions regarding information in this letter or on the proposed improvement project on STH 171 you can contact me at (608)789-5703 or by email at thomas.oldenburg@dot.wi.gov

Sincerely,
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Thomas D. Oldenburg
Project Leader
WisDOT – Southwest Region
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